

Seniors Office of the Minister

15th Floor, Barrington Tower, 1894 Barrington Street, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2A8 • novascotia.ca

NOV 1 4 2019

Mr. Roger Langen Secretary Chess Nova Scotia 162 Ochterloney Street, Unit 208 Dartmouth, NS B2Y 4X3

Dear Mr. Langen:

Thank you for your organization's application to the Nova Scotia, Department of Seniors Age-friendly Communities Program Grant, part of SHIFT: Nova Scotia's Action Plan for an Aging Population.

After careful consideration, it is my pleasure to inform you that your application has been approved! Chess Nova Scotia will be awarded a grant in the amount of \$11, 680.00.

Enclosed is a copy of your approved application which becomes the agreement between your organization and the Department of Seniors regarding this grant. Funds will be issued over the next couple of weeks either by cheque or direct deposit into your organization's bank account. If you have any questions, please contact Jacqueline Campbell with the Department of Seniors by phone (902) 424-6211 or Toll-free 1-844-277-0770 or by email to agefriendly@novascotia.ca

I wish you every success with this project and am pleased we can support this valuable contribution towards helping older adults live safely, enjoy good health and stay involved in their communities.

Sincerely,

Leo A! Glavine

Minister

Attachment

cc: Mr. Simon d'Entremont, Deputy Minister